# leadership

Kelly Osborne **Executive Minister** 

Lisa Pickens Financial Admin

**Brett Vanderzee** 

**Preaching & Music Minister** 

Sandi Schwab

Admin Assistant

Ben Langford

Elders
Phil Loafman
Paul Crawford

Preaching Minister

Leah Redling

Director, Youth & Family

WORSHIP/BUILDING 7/12/20	GENERAL	GENERAL	MISSIONS
45	GIVING 7/12/2020	YEAR TO DATE	(2020 GOAL:\$115,000)
	\$8397	2020	Total Pledges Rcvd
	(Weekly Budget \$9,231)	<\$1828.65>	\$71,629.79

## sunday sheet

Are you missing the Sunday sheet each week? Scan the QR code to see the current and past Sunday sheets, or simply go to The Springs website, www.thesprings.cc/bulletin-1





www.thesprings.cc

follow us:







Our staff meets each Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. Email us at <u>info@thesprings.cc</u> and let us know how we can pray for you! Contact Us: staff@thesprings.cc elders@thesprings.cc 405-285-7524



### things to know

#### Scan this QR code and fill out a visitor info form.

Visit thesprings.cc/visitors. We want to hear from you!



**COMMUNION** time will continue during the pandemic. We ask that you space yourself and your family from others when you come to the table.

GIVING please continue to give during this current season, so that ministries of The Springs may continue. Give online or mail a check.

**CONNECTION GROUPS** are asked to be diligent about checking on each other during the guarantine. This is what small groups are made for! Let's do a fantastic job of looking out for each other! Delegate for Connections Groups: stevenIshoe@gmail.com. .

PRAYER NEEDS TODAY? Prayer Team members are ready to pray with you and for you! If you have needs or concerns, please email info@thesprings.cc or submit your requests via The Springs website.

Did you know that we have a prayer needs link? From the homepage of the website, in the middle of the page, you will find a button labeled **NEED** PRAYER? Simply click on the button and fill out a prayer request.

We want to pray for you! Delegate for Prayer: kelsey.herndon@oc.edu

# current happenings

**CONNECT ONLINE FOR WORSHIP.** We are live-streaming the Sunday worship service at thesprings.cc/messages and also on Facebook at facebook.com/groups/ The Springs.cc

**SUNDAY MORNINGS** we continue with a scaled-down meeting at the building for worship. All members not ready to resume meeting at the building are encouraged to remain at home for worship and join us through the livestream. This is the only in person class currently meeting. Children's classes will not resume for now.

SENIOR SUNDAY lunch has been moved to July 26th. Please contact Leah Redling for more information on this lunch. lredling@thesprings.cc

AN ADULT SUNDAY MORNING CLASS is meeting in the auditorium AT 9:30 a.m. Social distancing is being practiced, and the class is also live-streamed to those at home.Led by Brad Giddens and Ryan Stephenson, they are teaching on the Gospel of Mark. The shortest of the gospels, Mark is a succinct yet vivid account of Jesus' teaching, focusing on works over words.

OUR CURRENT sermon series is Proverbs: Wisdom for the Journey. We are overwhelmed by information, but we are starved of wisdom. Drowning in hot takes and novel outlooks, we long for what Ellen Davis calls "time-tested wisdom that can provide a point of orientation for those bewildered by change and the complexity of new experience."

THE CHURCH OFFICE IS CLOSED for now due to the current rise in virus cases.

## for prayer

Rachel Richardson underwent another procedure following her gall bladder surgery to drain some excess fluid. She is having difficulty with recovery, still in a lot of pain and dealing with infection.

Mark Henderson is home from rehab earlier than anticipated. He will continue rehabilitation at home. He is wheelchair bound for another few weeks as bones heal. Also, their two sons have tested positive for COVID-19.

**Don Ferguson** will have a shunt placed soon for a problem with hydrocephalus. They are having to wait on a surgery date at OU Medical, and the virus is complicating that.

Please pray for our essential workers during this time of rapid increase in virus cases.

## baby blessing

If you missed the baby blessing video last Sunday, please check our Springs Facebook Group to watch the sweetness! We love and celebrate these families:

Tim and Cara Giddens, parents of Maxwell William Giddens, 4/6/2020.

Jonathan and Megan Knight, parents of Samuel Alexander Knight, 2/18/2020.

Ryan and Abby Stephenson, parents of Sawyer Edward Stephenson, 11/25/2019.

Mat and Rachel Williams, parents of Callum Samuel Williams, 10/21/2019.

Brett and Laura Vanderzee, parents of Asher James Vanderzee, 11/7/2019.

Katrina Zmaila, foster mother of Isiah Jacobs, 11/12/2019.